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SAFETY AT SPORTS GROUNDS 

ADVISORY GROUP
ANNUAL MATCH VISIT 

LANCASHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB

This year’s match visit took place on Friday 13th June 2008 at the International Twenty20 match England v New Zealand at Old Trafford.

The match was a sell out of 17,400 seats, however the final attendance was actually 14,928.

The party, which consisted of Councillors Jonathan Coupe, Gary Brockbanks and Pauleen Lane accompanied by council officers Paul Harvey, Iain Veitch and Alan Finney, were met by Jim Cumbes, Chief Executive, at the Main Reception at 4.00 pm and taken to the Lancaster Suite.

The Sub Committee members discussed a number of issues with Jim Cumbes including:

· The proposed demolition of the Jubilee and Tyldesley Suites and the County Restaurant, due to commence in December 2008.

· The proposed development of a new Conference and Banquetting Centre with a match viewing provision.

· The effects of the loss of a Test Match at Old Trafford on the running of the Stadium.

· The ‘No Smoking’ policy – How is it affecting the spectators and has it created any problems in managing it.

· The Stadium is having a new pitch and the wicket is being re-aligned to run North to South. What effect will this have on the management of the Stadium and it’s neighbours.

· Disabled access and egress particularly in respect of the new developments.

At approximately 4.30 pm the party were invited to take tea in the Trafford Suite.

This was followed by a tour of the Stadium with Alan Hutchings when the members and Officers were able to witness for themselves the continued maintenance of the Stadium and the provisions for spectator safety. They also visited the Board of Control Stand that incorporates one of the scoreboards.

Issues that were raised during the walkabout were:

· Stadium access and circulation.

· Steward Contracting.

· Steward Duty Rotation.

· Steward Qualification.

· Facilities imported into the Stadium for matches of this nature.

The visit concluded at 8.15 pm.

	Financial Implications:

	N/A

	Legal Implications:
	N/A

	Human Resources Implications:
	N/A

	Asset Management Implications:
	N/A

	E-Government Implications:
	N/A

	Risk Management Implications:
	N/A


